

Cottons Farm Primary Academy  
**Update regarding the closure of one provision bubble on 08.07.2020**

A staff member working in one of our bubbles developed a high temperature. As soon as we became aware of this, we took the decision to send the whole bubble home. The staff member has already arranged to have a covid-19 test.

Our agreed risk assessment states that if anybody in a bubble has any Covid related symptoms that we will close the affected provision bubble. This is above and beyond Government guidance and is being taken as a precautionary measure.

This means that Cottons Farm will close the affected bubble from Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> July until we receive the results of the test. During this time there will be an enhanced clean of the areas used by this bubble. There will also be additional cleaning across the academy. We are in close contact with those families who are affected.

Other bubbles remain unaffected. If you have a child in provision it is fine for you to send them in unless we contact you directly.

As always, we have the safety of our staff, children and our families at the forefront of our minds. We will continue to provide as much information as soon as we can.

If you have questions please do get in touch via [info@cottonsfarm.theharmonytrust.org](mailto:info@cottonsfarm.theharmonytrust.org)

Take care  
Mr Stockwell